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The Honorable Susan Concannon, Chairperson 

House Committee on Children and Seniors 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Concannon: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2360 by House Committee on Children and Seniors 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2360 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2360 would permit qualified businesses to request that the Kansas Bureau of 

Investigation to conduct a state and national criminal history record check on any person who is 

employed by a business and provides care with unsupervised access to children, the elderly or 

individuals with disabilities. 

 

 The Kansas Bureau of Investigation, Department for Aging and Disability Services, 

Department of Health and Environment and the Department for Children and Families indicate 

that the enactment of HB 2360 would have no fiscal effect.  The League of Kansas Municipalities 

indicates that cities would incur costs of $30 to $50 for fingerprinting fees for each individual 

affected, but is unable to estimate a fiscal effect.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2360 is not 

reflected in The FY 2020 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Dan Thimmesch, Health & Environment 

 Jackie Aubert, Children & Families 

 Cody Gwaltney, Aging & Disability Services 

 Paul Weisgerber, KBI  


